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To: Board of Supervisors

From: Public Works

Subject:
License Agreement between the County of Humboldt and the United States Coast Guard HSCG89-18-3-0062

RECOMMENDATION(S):
That the Board of Supervisors approve and authorize the Chair of the Board to execute the attached license
agreement, in duplicate, with United States Coast Guard; and direct the Clerk of the Board to return the
executed license agreement, in duplicate, to the Public Works Land Use Division for transmittal to United
States Coast Guard.

SOURCE OF FUNDING:
N/A

DISCUSSION:
United States Coast Guard (USCG) occupies twelve point three (12.3) acres of deeded land, referenced as
Humboldt County Assessor's Parcel Number 511-351-010, which is surrounded by The California Redwood
Coast-Humboldt County Airport (Airport) property. USCG has occupied and improved this property since
1966. USCG has provided search and rescue services to the region during this time. The USCG property
requires vehicular access to the airport runway. A license agreement (HSCG89-15-3-0040) previously used to
grant this access has expired and USCG wishes to enter into an agreement which covers the time from the
expiration date of the previous agreement through December 4, 2022.

The Department of Public Works wishes to continue providing documented access for USCG to the airport
runway 1-19, which in turn provides unimpeded services from USCG to the region. Staff is recommending
approval of the license agreement.
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FINANCIAL IMPACT:
The license agreement will not generate revenue to the Aviation Enterprise Fund. There is no monetary value
attached to the search and rescue service provided by USCG to the region. There is no impact on the General
Fund.

The requested action conforms to the Board of Supervisors' core role to create opportunities for improved
safety and health.

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:
United States Coast Guard

ALTERNATIVES TO STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS:
The Board may deny approval of this license agreement. Failure to secure this license agreement between the
USCG and county could negatively impact the region's search and rescue service provided by USCG.

ATTACHMENTS:
License agreement between the County of Humboldt and United States Coast Guard, in duplicate.

PREVIOUS ACTION/REFERRAL
Board Order No.: C-3
Meeting of: 02/03/15

COUNTY OF HUMBOLDT Printed on 5/2/2024Page 2 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/

